Director’s Report for February 23, 2015

1.)  The new water meter was installed without any problems.  Nifco did an excellent job working around the preschool naptime and are always very professional.  Everything has passed inspection and we are now updated with a new water meter. 
2.) Joseph Mueller completed his Eagle Scout Project for the Willard Gameroom on Jan. 31st.  He had 10 boys from Troop 63, his parents Rory and Connie Mueller, and two other employees from Cornhusker Billiards come and help with this project.  They recovered both pool tables, repaired all the pool cues and took the Foosball table apart and back to the shop for more repairs.  It was a great project and all the boys were very involved.  See the article and pictures on our website www.willardcommunitycenter.org.  
Jacob Patrick from Troop 55 started his Eagle Scout project on Monday, Febr. 9th by having his troop members patch the walls in the basement hallway in preparation for the painting to happen on Febr. 28th.  It should be another great project. 
3.) [bookmark: _GoBack] I submitted the 2015-17 Fund Distribution Application to United Way.  Their strategies have changed a lot so now we are under the strategy of Expanded Learning Beyond the Classroom.  With that in mind we are now able to request funding not only for our Teen Before and After School Program for Park Middle School students but also for our summer program for the 4th through 8th graders.  I increased our request from $10,000 to $20,000.  We can only keep our fingers crossed that we will get additional funding for these programs.  I will go before the United Way Review Committee sometime in April.  The United Way application had changed a lot from 2 years ago so I asked Janet Clark, our grant writer to assist me with it.  




